
DU PAGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT 13 
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Bloomingdale, Illinois 
Regular Meeting     August 23, 2021 

 
FOR INFORMATION: 
 
Subject:  Superintendent’s Report 
 
Return to Learn 2021 -  
Currently, the DuPage County Health Department does not support any of the 
“Test To Stay” programs, as they have claimed there is not enough information 
about them to validate their endorsement.  I have the District Certified Nurse 
looking into the SHIELD and Achieve Health Management programs to determine 
if they could be implemented in each building.  The goal would be to reduce the 
amount of quarantine time for students in order that they missed fewer days of in 
person instruction.  Remote learning is not an option under the current guidelines 
from the Illinois State Board of Education. 
 
The Tentative Plan has been made available to the public and I would be happy to 
answer any questions at this time. 
   
Summer School Summary –  
At the meeting, Mrs. Gabany will provide a brief report on the summer school 
program based on the attachment found in the electronic Board packet. 
 
Finance Committee of the Whole -  
At this special meeting of the Board of Education on Monday, September 13th, two 
topics will be addressed: 
 

 A summary of the summer projects from Mr. Leyden; 
 A Finance Committee of the Whole to review the FY 2022 Budget 

 
Like last year, a tour will not be required as many of the summer projects were 
scaled down and can be effectively shared in a brief presentation from Mr. Leyden.  
The Finance Committee of the Whole will look similar to a regular meeting, with 
the notable exception that no decisions will be made or recommended for approval. 
 
Superintendent Performance Goals –  
My proposed goals for the 2021-2022 school year will include: 
 

1. A student growth goal (required under the Illinois School Code); 
2. Work on developing committees and focus groups to acquire feedback and 

generate potential options on issues contained in the Strategic Plan; 
3. Implement social emotional supports for students and staff.  

 
I will share the SMART goals based on the above information prior to the 
September 27th regular meeting. 
  


